December 01, 1997

The Middlesex Governing Body met in regular session on Monday, December 1, 1997, at 7:30 p.m. in the conference room of the Town Hall. Members present were Mayor Bobby Bissette and Commissioners Fred Hough, Naomi Powell, Isaac Lewis, and Bascoe Lewis.

Mayor Bissette welcomed guests Mary McKnight and Alvin Brantley.

The clerk presented the minutes of the previous meeting and they were accepted as correct in a motion by Commissioner Isaac Lewis, seconded by Commissioner Bascoe Lewis, and carried unanimously. She then presented the financial statements for the month of November and they were accepted as correct in a motion made by Commissioner Fred Hough, seconded by Commissioner Powell, and carried unanimously.

Commissioner Powell again brought up the problem with the patrons of the Family Arcade parking in front of the Library for hours at a time and leaving the patrons of the Library with nowhere to park. Mayor Bissette stated that it would be hard to enforce a time limit on parking without a parking ordinance.

Commissioner Isaac Lewis moved to adjust the water bill of Mr. Mitchell Stancil from \$136.25 to \$85.55. His motion was seconded by Commissioner Hough and carried unanimously.

Being no further business, Commissioner Hough moved to adjourn this meeting.

Peggy Bissett Town Clerk

Mayor Bobby Bissette PAD

Commissioners:

Fred Hough 24

Isaac Lewis JZ

Bascoe Lewis